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Dear Sands Member

I’m really excited to provide you with an outline of the Members Conference. The Trustees and I are looking forward to meeting with as many of you as possible. 

We’ve designed the day in conjunction with Laura Kirk, the Chair of Farnborough Sands. They have kindly agreed to host our day. We will be offering a busy day of networking, learning and influencing, as well as spending some time reflecting on the amazing work Sands carries out. Farnborough Sands’ theme for the day will be how bereavement care has changed over time. 
Taking as our theme ‘care changing over time’, the member’ conference offers everyone the opportunity to make a real difference to Sands as an organisation. Sands is a remarkable charity offering support to bereaved parents and families everywhere and your participation in the members conference enables you  to join us in critical discussions around the governance of our charity and to contribute to the future strategy of Sands in support of our aims.  Our aims remain unchanged:
· We support anyone affected by the death of a baby; 
· We work in partnership with health professionals to ensure that bereaved parents and  families receive the best possible care; 
· We promote and fund research that could help to reduce the loss of babies' lives.

We’ll start the day with a review of Groups achievements and national Sands achievements over the year. As you know, we’ve had quite a few nominations for Trustees, so as part of the day we will need to have a look at charity governance and what members should be able to expect from their Trustee Board. Farnborough Sands will also speak with us about bereavement care over time and a local parent speaker will join us to share their story. And finally, in the afternoon, there will be facilitated workshops for members to discuss and influence the next strategy of Sands. 

Farnborough Sands started in 1984 and was originally called Farnborough Baby and Infant Bereavement Support (Farnborough Bibs) initially helping parents from the Farnborough Area. In 2006 Farnborough Bibs became part of Sands.  They support 3 local hospitals, Frimley Park Hospital, Basingstoke and North Hampshire Hospital and The Royal Berkshire Hospital, Reading and work with bereavement midwives at the hospitals, supply Sands literature, provide memory boxes and its contents for bereaved parents. Annually Farnborough Sands funds health professionals from the 3 hospitals to attend the RCM/Sands/Bliss Uncertainty and Loss Conference. 
“Our members are from Basingstoke, Reading, Farnborough, Frimley, Ascot, Yateley, Bracknell, Wokingham & everywhere in between. We support anyone affected by the loss of a baby at any stage of pregnancy or after birth, no matter how long ago or how recent the loss and we hold monthly support meetings, which are informal and take place in a bereaved parents home.” - Laura Kirk – Chair of Farnborough Sands

It is important to remember the core reason for Sands’ existence so we will start our day with the lighting of a candle, we will ensure we have a quiet room for reflection and contemplation available and lastly at the close of the day, there will be a balloon release. Memory cards will be available on the day.

I’m so looking forward to meeting you all. 

[image: image1.jpg]



Jane van Zyl

Deputy Chief Executive
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